Gaskell Recreation Ground Much Wenlock

Charity no: 1116940

Review of membership of Management Committee

The Constitution for the charity allows for delegation (clause 24), and the charity has therefore delegated the day-to-day management of the ground to a Management Committee. The present membership of the Management Committee is 3 Town Councillors and 1 representative of Wenlock Estates, plus 1 representative from each of the following; the Wenlock Olympian Society, Much Wenlock Cricket Club, Much Wenlock Bowling Club and William Brookes School, these all being the main users of the ground. However, only Town Councillors and the Wenlock Estate representative are voting members, with the quorum being three voting members.

The Management Committee meets monthly but the last few meetings have had to be either cancelled or re-scheduled because there has not been a quorum. It is therefore recommended that the number of Town Council representatives be increased to ensure that there is a quorum in attendance to enable important decisions to be made. The Terms of Reference will need to be revised accordingly.

RECOMMENDATION

That the membership of the Management Committee is increased to at least 4 Town Councillors to allow a quorum of 3 people to be present should Chris Bowden be unable to attend.

Sharon Clayton Secretary

3 December 2018